16th April 2019

Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting 16th April 2019
Present:  Dr Swann, Ali King, Kathleen Senior, Peter McGregor, Gordon Padley, Jacqueline Liddle.
Apologies: Dr King, Dr Naik and Pam Newstead.
Matters arising from Minutes of last meeting
Online services are now up to 15 %.  

Jackie notified the PPG that there is now a community de-fib at Wadsley Church and Gordon notified us also that there is also one at Wisewood Methodist Church.

Minutes were agreed with an amended to the GDPR to state ‘contrary to the BMA and financial services documents’.

1. New partners and rota moving forward

From the 1st April the 3 Equity Partners will be having more time off.  They will have less input in terms of the clinical aspect. Dr Louise Whitehurst will be retiring end of November and depending how the next few months go, we will recruit further in July for her sessions.  Dr Liz Hare started the 1st April and seems to be settling in well.

The PPG meetings at times may only have one partner in, however we will try and time it when two will be present. 

The partners will be aiming to do one session out of four at Trafalgar House.  As a whole, Trafalgar House is a easier practice and group of patients to look after, so they feel better for the salaried gp’s for the time being as a little less pressure.  This will be continued to be monitored each month.  All the salaried doctors are fantastic and all the patients seem to really like them and have settled with the new GP’s.

2. PPG Terms of Reference

The partners and Ali wish to accept the simpler version rather than the red amended version.  It was felt that Jackie and Pam have not been able to input, so Ali is to circulate both copies for all to see and feedback at the next meeting.  From there it will be agreed and we can move forward. Ali is to also discuss with the partners regarding recruiting another member for the PPG from TH. 

3. Reception – Lynne to discuss with the PPG

Lynne explained the main struggles are juggling appointments, and not being able to please all patients and increasing pressures. Even though the Access Hubs are fantastic, some patients object due to transport issues. Reception will also be getting some new self-check in screens, which will hopefully take some of the pressure off.
4. AOB

The practice will be forming a Network from the 1st July 2019 with our Hillsborough neighbourhood.  We all work very well together.  With this we will be becoming an extended hours practice.  This means for 3 ½ hours a week we will have to be open past our core hours.  We will also have to be open on a Thursday afternoon.  We will put on extra nurse and health care assistant clinics.  These a big changes for Far Lane, but hopefully an exciting future.
Next Meeting:  9th July 2019 1:00pm.
